
 

 

 

New Forest & District Sailability 
Minutes of the Committee Meeting 

At Spinnaker Club 3pm on Tuesday 9 January 2207 

 
1.  Members Present: 

 Eric Blyth, Tom Glasson, Rory Morrison, Roger Druce, Spike Spencer, Rob Biddle 

Xavier Champeau, Rodney Wood, Irene Hincks 

2.  Apologies n/a 

3.  Minutes of previous meeting held on 14 December 2007 

 3.1. Approved by all present and signed by the Chairman 

4.  Ongoing Items Owner 07 Date  

Due 
 4.1. Conversion of Shower and Toilet Facilities for Disabled Use 

- Xav has contacted his architect who has agreed to initial consultation. Eric will 

agree convenient date with Spinnaker and liaise with Xav.  

- Andrew Bates has offered to help in any way. 

- At next Spinnaker meeting, Eric will ask John Noble to move the benches by 

doors in Men’s and Ladies’ changing rooms.  

 

Xav 

Eric 

 

 

Eric 

 

4.2. Refund from Carbon Index 

Neither Spike nor Tom have any previous documentation to enable Irene to write 

and make claim for £64 refund as sail window not provided in jib. Also to request 

Log Book for 2
nd

 2.4.   

- Rory is going to check what documentation she has. 

- Spike will modify 2.4s appropriately and keep a record of all work undertaken 

and expenses incurred. 

Irene 

 

 

Rory 

 

Spike 

13 

Feb 

 

 

 



 

 4.3. Identification Badges for volunteers 

Rob has investigated various options. The most effective seems to be a 

fluorescent, snap on band available from Lidl at £0.99 per pair. Rob will try to 

purchase 100. 

Rob  

 4.4. Spike’s Instructor’s training and test for safety boat. 

4.5. Fitting of jockey wheels and shortening of trolleys 

4.6. Bow fenders Rob and Spike will purchase 

4.7. Laminated cards with list of sailing priorities and rigging of 2.4 

4.8. Risk Assessment – needs further discussion 

4.9. Grab Handles fitted to dinghies - needs further discussion 

4.10. Further Safety Boat training required - needs further discussion  

Spike 

Rob 

Spike 

Spike 

 

4.11. Purchase of New Safety Boat 

Option 1 - 2
nd

 hand Pioneer Multi Trial Pioner, not Pioneer!  very odd!  Delete 

Trial. 

It was agreed that Spike, Rob, Tom, Rory and Eric will form a Safety Boat sub-

committee and look at Geoff’s Pioner Multi (Trial omit).  A Friday is a good day, at 

10am Port Solent.  26 January or 2
nd

 Feb.  Apparently, although this is 2
nd

 hand, it 

has had very little use, extended ramp, engine and trailer. Cost new = £12.000. Our 

purchase price in region of £7.000 - £8.000.  Free trial available.   

 

Option 2 - Jeanneau Rigiflex 

Rob has spoken to Terry Quinn, regarding his email. Terry had intentionally quoted 

on the basis of the 360 @ £1295 discounted to £945 ex VAT. This would enable a 

further £100 discount to be applied to the 370.Therefore on this basis a 370 supplied 

with port side mounted steering console the cost would be approx. £2195 

discounted to £1745 ex VAT. Terry confirmed that the craft was extremely stable 

and offered to bring a 370 to the lake for a trial period. We would be invoiced the 

full price and obtain the discount through a contra invoice for advertising. 

 

Re a suitable engine. Rob was recommended to contact Simon Lyth of SAL Marine, 

Lymington, who are Suzuki agents; they have an arrangement with Jeanneau and 

supply to Lymington Sailability.  He advised a DF15 Long Shaft i.e. 15 h.p.supplied 

with Remote Controls, electric start, fuel tank @ a cost of £1701 discounted to 

£1495 ex. VAT.  NB This engine would not be suitable for interim use on the 

existing dory. 

 

Action Required – may be possible to apply to RYA for Grant 

 

Concerns 

It was agreed that as much as possible should be undertaken to ensure a safe, cost 

effective purchase including: 

- A survey, possibly from Paul Myra, RYA.   

- A trial for a few months? 

- Cost benefit analysis once Spike, Rob, Tom, Rory Eric have undertaken further 

research. 

 

 

Spike, 

Rob, 

Tom, 

Rory, 

Eric 

 

5. Ongoing Funding Projects  

 

 
 5.1. Hanson Trust 

Still due for consideration in Jan 2007 



5.2. Pontoon Project 

Rory still waiting on quote from Solent Marine 

5.3. Requests for solid handrail on Pontoon 

This was rejected because the Pontoon would need to be wider.  Also any sailor 

should always be accompanied by a volunteer and if they had difficulty 

walking, then they should use a wheelchair. 

5.4. Request for Support Post on Pontoon 

It was felt that some sailors have difficulties getting in and out of the dinghies, 

sometimes grabbing a boom for support. A solid Support Post might assist 

them.  Eric has drawings which he will bring to next meeting.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Eric 

New Items  

6. Trustees.     

 6.1.  Concern was expressed that whilst we had re-elected the committee members, 

we had not contacted our trustees: Michael Pemberton, Lynn Jones and Andrew 

Bates to see if they are willing to remain.  It was agreed that there should be 

more liaison with the trustees and as a minimum they should receive a copy of 

all minutes, so that if they wish to attend future meetings, they could do so.  

Also it was agreed that their roles needs clarification. 

Action 
- Irene will include them on minute distribution list.  

- Rory will let Irene have emails or mail addresses as relevant. 

- Eric will contact trustees about further involvement and inviting to future 

meetings. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Irene 

Rory 

Eric 

 

7. Bank Account Signatories   

 7.1.  The bank account signatories may be currently out of date.  Tom will get 

relevant forms to correct this if necessary 

7.2. Andrew Bates is currently the person of reference with Charity Commission 

Rory and IH to sort. 

Tom 

 

Rory 

Irene 

 

8.  New Forest Sports Council Annual Awards  

 

 

 8.1. It was proposed that Keith Harris should be nominated 

Rory will you do this or????Done 

9. Sailors’ Membership  

 9.1. It was agreed that currently NFDS is operating at maximum capacity for 

disabled members; so any people wishing to join would need to go on a 

waiting list.  Rory – would you keep this? Yes 

9.2. New Sailability at Testwood Lakes Totton 

Eric informed us that within 2 years there may be a new Sailability at 

Testwood Lakes, Totton.  Some of our members might find it easier to travel 

there. If so, we could then open up membership to others.  It was agreed that if 

this happens, we could support Testwood by allowing them to visit us and 

possibly arranging a special Monday. 

10. Grant for Centre of Excellence  

 10.1. It was felt that there may be a grant available – needs further discussion.  

If so might warrant publicity – Rod? yes 

11. VAT Exclusion for Charities  

 11.1.  None of us seem to know how we stand concerning VAT. 

Tom will try to claim VAT back for sails 

Irene will investigate this 

Tom 

Irene 

13 Feb 

13 Feb 

12. Sailing Times  



 12.1. It was agreed that for 2007, the advertised hours would be 10am – 4pm. 

The times for volunteers would be 9.15am to 1pm and 12.30pm to 4.30pm 

Rory is this right? I’ve also got that you open til 5pm on Tuesdays.  It used to be 

until 5pm but last year we were almost always finished by 4pm with most boats  

put away.  Decision was therefore to say Sailing 10-4 on both days. 

All volunteers to be notified. Rory?? Yes. 

13. Date of Next Meeting   

 13 February 2007 after 2pm Slide Show   Rory is this right?  Yes. 

 


